
Dear St Matthew's Parents and Carers 

As we approach the final week of this half term, I wanted to take a moment to acknowledge the incredible 
dedication and hard work on show from our Year 11 students following their return to lessons after their two 
weeks of PPE exams. Their effort and application have been astonishing, and I congratulate them once 
again for making it through this demanding period. The Y11 Celebration Quiz Night was a tremendous      
success, with a fantastic turnout that truly showcased the vibrant spirit of our school community and showed 
a real bond between the staff and students. Additionally, our Christmas Carol concert was a beautiful event, 
highlighting the diverse talents of both our students and staff. It was a pleasure to witness such a display of 
skill and creativity as we await the joyous arrival of the birth of Jesus. As a reflection of how our year 11's 
are perceived by external visitors, I have shared some feedback below from the staff of Xaverian College. 
 
While lessons will continue as usual next week to make the most of our curriculum time, we are also           
committed to recognising and rewarding our students' hard work with a high level of rewards throughout the 
week. Furthermore, our Christmas liturgies will help us prepare spiritually for this special time of year. 
 
Our Catholic identity shines brightly through the generosity displayed by our students in making hampers for 
those in need, showcasing the charitable nature of our school community. 
 
In the coming week, I will be in touch to share the progress we've made in terms of pastoral standards and 
our plans for the upcoming year. I am excited to inform you about the remarkable achievements we've         
accomplished within this short space of time. 
 
This weekend, as we celebrate the third Sunday of Advent, known as ‘Gaudete Sunday,’ let us rejoice            
together as we light the pink candle on the advent wreath. The impending arrival of Christmas invites us to 
embrace the good news that we are deeply and uniquely loved by God, as emphasised by Pope Francis. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and partnership in nurturing our students' growth and fostering a  
community of care and achievement.             
 
Wishing you and your families a blessed and joyous Christmas season ahead. 
 
God bless 
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Headteacher’s Message  
Continued  

Xaverian College MANCEP visit  

I want to emphasise that the kind of experience we had today at St. Matthew's isn't something we       
encounter at every school we visit. Your school truly stands out, and it's deserving of this special            
recognition based on our exceptional experience. 

The warmth and hospitality extended to us by your entire team, starting from the reception and           
continuing throughout our time with Mr Sharrock and the RE team, were truly remarkable.  Prior to our 
visit, we were admittedly a bit nervous, but the warmth and welcoming nature of your RE team               
immediately put us at ease. We were deeply impressed by the unbelievable politeness and utmost      
respect shown by the students. In fact, it's the only school where every single student not only            
acknowledged us sincerely but also introduced themselves in a meaningful way. 

Moreover, the quality of the students' responses was nothing short of breathtaking, especially              
considering they are 16-year-olds. Their engagement with the cave allegory spanned across various 
realms, from religion to politics, from social media to broader societal contexts. This level of enthusiasm 
and depth of understanding showcased their genuine interest and passion for learning within the        
classroom. 

Throughout our time within the school premises, there was an unmistakable palpable sense of            
Catholicism, and it truly embodied the essence of what Catholicism represents at its best. It was evident 
in every corner, reflecting the values and spirit that create such a remarkable educational environment. 

St. Matthew's has left an indelible impression on us, and it's a testament to the exceptional ethos and 
environment you've cultivated. Thank you for the privilege of experiencing such a wonderful educational 
atmosphere. 



Attendance Is Everyone’s business 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

100% attendance  0 days missed  Excellent  
0 lessons 
missed  

  
Gives your child the best 

chance of success and 
gets them off to a flying 

start  95% attendance  
9 days of absence, 1 week 

and 4 days of learning 
missed  

Satisfactory  
45 lessons 

missed  

90% attendance  
19 days of absence, 3 weeks 

and 4 days of learning 
missed  

Poor  
95 lessons 

missed  

Less chance of suc-
cess.  makes it harder to 

make progress.  

85% attendance  
27 days of absence, 5 weeks 

and 3 days of learning 
missed  

Very poor  
140 lessons 

missed  

Serious implications on 
learning and progress  

  

  
80% attendance  

  

36 days of absence, 7 weeks 
and 3 days of learning 

missed  
Unacceptable  

190 lessons 
missed  

75% attendance  
  

45 days of absence, 9 weeks 
and 1 day of learning 

missed  
Unacceptable  

230 lessons 
missed  

 



Attendance Is Everyone’s business 

 
 

 

 

Attendance continues to be a key priority in school this year for all pupils.  
If students are not in school, they are not learning.  
Please remember that every school day is important for your child.    
 
Please try to follow these simple steps:  
 
 Try to judge how ‘severe’ your child's absence is.  Do they really need to stay at 

home?  
 Is your child better by mid-morning? If they are, send them into school.  
 If your child has an extended or intermittent but persistent condition, contact their 

Head of Year and arrange a meeting to set up a supportive action plan.  There is a lot 
of support we can offer to prevent your child from missing school.  

 Non-urgent doctor, dental appointments and check-ups should be made out of school 
time where possible.  School finishes at 3pm.   

 If your child has a cough, cold menstrual pains, please send them to school.  usually 
once they get with their friends, they forget they feel unwell.   

 
Don't think that the ‘odd day off can’t harm’.  Research carried out on the effects of broken 
weeks and achievement is astounding.  A student can have 95% attendance but still have 
10 broken weeks! Hugely detrimental to your child’s learning, leaving big gaps in 
knowledge.  
 



Rewarding Students 

 

 

 



Rewarding Students 

 

 



 

 

Some students still have debt on their Parent Pay Account, we 

are making contact with you to discuss on a one to one basis 

what needs to be done next.  

Please check Parent Pay and top up funds to clear any debt as 

soon as possible.  If you are struggling to clear this debt please 

contact the Finance Team to discuss further.  

Until debts are cleared we suggest your child/children bring a 

packed lunch with them to school each day as they will no         

longer be served in the cafeteria. 

Children on Free School Meals have a £2.50 daily allowance for a 

meal at lunchtime. This allowance is not to be used for snacks at 

break time. If you wish your child to buy snacks or spend more 

than the allocated £2.50 you should top up their Parent Pay       

account accordingly. 

Children on Free School Meals will now have a daily spend limit 

of £2.50, they will not be permitted to go over this limit and will 

be refused any items over the cost of £2.50. If you put additional 

funds on their Parent Pay account we will remove or change the 

daily limit to one you chose for your child.  

If you have not activated the account please do so immediately.  

If you have misplaced your unique username and password to 

activate the account  contact the Finance Team straight away.  

Your child will need their account activating to: 

 buy snacks / meals from the catering service 

 purchase  academic items  

 go on school trips/events      

           The Minimum Top Up is now £2.50. 

When calling school please speak to the Finance Team or email  

parentpay@smrchs.com  

Important message 



 

 
How To Activate A New Account 

You will need an activation letter or email from school to get started. If you 

have lost  this or not yet received it, email the school at 

parentpay@smrchs.com   

You need a valid email address as a username and for account verification. 

1.Navigate to parentpay.com  

2. Select Login at the top right corner of the screen 

3. Enter the username and password provided in your activation letter / email 

and select activate. 

4. Complete the activation as detailed on screen. 

5. That’s it you’re all done! 
 

How To Top Up A Parent Pay Lunch Account  

1. Navigate to parentpay.com  

2. Select Parent Login 

3. Username—this is your email address 

4. Password—this is what you chose once you had activated your account 

5. Select Login 

6. Click Continue—(or if you want to set up one click payments follow the 

screen prompts)  

7. Select Pay for meals 

8. Enter how much you want to pay (minimum payment is £5) 

9. Select Add to Basket 

10. Click on Basket and check the amount is correct 

11. Click proceed to Checkout 

12. A receipt will be sent to your email address from Parent Pay. 

13. That’s it you’re all topped up! 

Parent Pay—How To 



 

 Free School Meals 

We encourage all parents/ carers to check if their child is entitled to free school meals 

(FSM). Being registered for free school meals benefits both the student and the school as 

we will receive extra funding. It is the parents/ carers responsibility to apply for free school 

meals on behalf of their child. 

Applying for Free School Meals only takes a few minutes. Please click on the following link 

to apply:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

 

If you are struggling with your application, please contact finance@smrchs.com and the 

Finance Team will be happy to assist you with your application. 

 

Qualifying criteria for free school meals: 

You are receiving Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no 

more than £7,400, as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent             

assessment periods) 

Income Support 

Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

The guarantee element of Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an an-

nual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit 

Free School Meals 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
mailto:finance@smrchs.com


 

 
BLUE DOT DEAL—A STUDENT FAVOURITE 

The Blue Dot Deal still remains a favourite and is exceptionally good value allowing your child to 

chose 4 items, for example;  if they wanted something to eat at break they could chose something 

from the hot deli, get a roll for lunch from the cold deli, select a drink and get a fruit pot or               

something from the Homebake all for £2.50.  

 

Eat well, Chose Smart 



Year 11 

Highlights of the week  

 

A MASSIVE SHOUT OUT TO THE WHOLE OF YEAR 11 

Christmas celebrations last week  for year 11, to celebrate 
the end to an amazing two weeks of PPEs, each and        
everyone one of you worked so hard and you are all just 
generally fab !!  Mirs Bunn and the team are so very proud 

of you. 

Top  5 Achievers 

 Chloe 

 Leigha 

 Kacey 

 Temilope 

 Maria 

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                  
is Miss Elliot’s 

Well done!  

50 students across year 11 have 100%    
attendance lets aim for higher this last 

week of term! 

RE Xavarian taster days 

this week which have 

been very well received 

by our year 11’s! 



Year 10 
 

 

 

Highest attending form this week                     
10A—96.87% attendance   

Well done!  

73 pupils across year 10 have 100%    
attendance, which is fantastic. 

 

Highlights of the week  

 

 
Top  5 Achievers 

 Safina O 

 Honey C 

 Miriam J 

 Anthony O 

 Molly L 

Teacher Shout Outs  

From Miss Lee -  

 

for Junior R Year 10, fantastic work, designing a wood 

toy dinosaur in resistant materials   

 

From Miss Begum— 

for Leah M - Special shoutout to Leah! She's been go-

ing through a difficult time in her personal life but still 

strives to try her best across all subjects. she is always friendly towards me in lessons and 

her peers. Despite this rough patch, she continues to push through and try her best. extreme-

ly proud  

Luke K - Is always on task across all subjects and completes every piece of work to the best 

of his ability. He is always respectful of staff and peers. Well done!  



Year 9 

Highlights of the week  

Top  5 Achievers 

• Darwin 

• Praise  

• Mimi 

• Rohan 

• Frank 

 

 

Highest attending form  is 9H again 

Very Well Done AGAIN! 

71 students with 100% attendance 

Mrs King is extremely proud of you all. 

Thank you 9D your hampers 

are amazing! 

Year 9 Rewards assembly 
Individual achievement point winner FINLEY Attendance 
winner HOULEYE 
Year 9 team winners 9 Stephen K, Maisey M and        
Houleye  
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE WINNERS 

9I have done some amazing revision 
posters in RE this morning on Moral  
Decision Making. Pupils took particular 
pride in the posters they produced: 
  
•             Elizabete Darkevica 
•             Cass Bowles 
•             Maisey Burton 
•             Aimu Osagie 
•             Lacey Foy 
Well done from Mis Cooper! 



Highlights of the week  

Year 8 

Top  5 Achievers 

• Alvin T 

• Rajesh S  

• Issac E 

• Maisie D 

• Harez S 

 

 

Highest attending forms are 8A with               
97% attendance 

64 students with 100% attendance across the 
year groups 

Very Well Done!  

Teacher Shout Outs… 

Miss Garmen- English  

8J are English superstars - the progress they have made 

this term is unbelievable! I am astounded by their efforts 

and their resilience to always have a go, even when 

things get a little bit 

tricky. The whole class 

are wonderful, and I love 

being their English teacher!  A special mention for Mustafa - 

despite English not being his first language he writes the 

most beautiful and creative descriptions. He is an author of 

the future! Keep up this excellent work. 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms O'Donnell 

"Fortune, Luke, Demi and Scarlett 

completed their 6-week advanced 

intervention. They were fantastic 

over the 6 weeks showing a great 

attitude to all the tasks and activi-

ties they were given. Huge improve-

ments made as well. I am so proud 

of them! 

Miss Waters- 
Just a big thank you again to the girls who have represented the 

school in either football, futsal or netball this half term. They are a 

credit to the year team and the school. 



Year 7 

Highlights of the week  

Top  5 Achievers 

• Michael A 

• Lillie K 

• Adelana O 

• Destiny O 

• Kaloassi C 

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                     
7I—7ABe   

Well done!  

77 pupils across year 10 have 100%    
attendance, which is fantastic. 

Our Stars of the Week 

Mrs Walsh’s – Riley-James M—7J  

Mrs Rolt’s -  Noah J—7D  

Mr Johnson’s – Bonnie-Bleu O’L—7G  

Mrs Lennon’s –  Dallyce L—7A  

 

Year 7 Have enjoyed putting the 

Christmas hampers  together this 

week. Thank you  everyone for 

your support and generosity.  



Beehive 

Highlights of the week  

 
 

 

 

 

 A very proud  Miss Mallinson and team 

Well done ! 

Year 8 nurture have been 

working on using pathetic 

fallacy in their  English les-

sons and have made  fantas-

tic progress. Amazing work 

guys!   

Year 7 Nurture class finished and enjoyed putting 
together their Christmas Hampers this week! 
Thank you all for the contributions.  

The Year 9 Nurture 
class had a fantastic 
Science revision       
lesson this week. They 
worked hard to             
remember key facts 
relating to the topic of 
energy source,           
transfers and            
renewable energy. 
Great effort! 

Teacher Shout Out: 

to Kayleigh (11k) for being a 
wonderful Beehive Mentor,      
supporting the Beehive staff and 
students at lunch time!             
We are very proud of you.   



Modern Foreign Languages 

Highlights of the week  

 
 

 

 

 

Our word of the week is ‘ni hao’ or 

 

which means hello in Mandarin 
Chinese!   

Year 11 have worked extremely hard for their PPE French 
exams in listening, reading, writing and speaking. The  
pupils completed their speaking exams this week in exam 
conditions. Here is Kamsi preparing her role play and 
photo card in test conditions. Many thanks to all our           
invigilators, led by Mr Ward and Mr Goodwin, for               
preparing the students and calming their nerves!!               
‘Bonne Chance’ for Result’s Day! 

The MFL department are really proud of the excellent work our students have been            
producing over the last few weeks  

Frau Callison’s year 10 class all             
received a sweet treat last week on the 
6

th
 Dec to celebrate St Nicholas Day. 

Mrs Hasson was extremely proud of the lovely Spanish 
speaking work being produced this week by 7B and 7H. 

Mr Moran’s class enjoyed 
playing ’one pen, one dice’ 
last week to practise their 
French translation skills. 
Here are Crystabel and 
Kindness competing 
against each other! 



Chaplaincy Corner 

Highlights of the week  

 

       
 
This week we have been continuing our  

journey through Advent towards        

Christmas. The “travelling crib” has          

continued its travels around the school and 

there has been great excitement as it       

arrives at each new form room. Many form 

teachers have spoken highly about how 

their students took part in the liturgy of  

welcome and really made it a celebration of the birth of Christ.   

 

This time of year is always busy with Carol Services and we hosted ours this Tuesday after 

school. There was a wonderful turn out from family and friends. We gathered to celebrate 

the musical talent of our wonderful students, but also to give praise to God as we heard 

again the Christmas story. Thank you to all the students who contributed to the evening,        

especially those who read readings for us.   

 

This Thursday a group of our students went to Christ the King Church to join in with their old 

primary school’s Carol Service. It was another wonderful occasion and we thank everyone at 

Christ the King Primary School for their hard work in preparation and for inviting us to be a 

part of it.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you every blessing as we prepare for our final week of this term. God Bless.    

 
 



Chaplaincy Corner 

Highlights of the week  

 

       
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we come into the final week of preparations for Christmas we would 

like to share with you the times of the Christmas Masses at some of the 

Catholic churches in our area. The times of Masses on Christmas Eve 

and Christmas Day can be found in the following table. You are all very 

welcome at any of these Masses, no matter what your journey of faith 

has been so far: Jesus is there waiting for you!  

Church Christmas Eve Christmas Day 

St John Vianney’s, Moston  11:30am 

St Dunstan’s,  Moston  10am 

St John Bosco’s, Blackley 5:30pm 9:30am 

Mount Carmel, Blackley 7:30pm 11:30am 

St Clare’s, Blackley 
6pm (Romanian) 

8pm (English) 

8am and 10:30am (English) 

12:30pm (Romanian) 

Christ the King, Newton Heath 7pm, 11pm 10am 

St Patrick’s, Collyhurst 7pm 9:30am 

St Malachy’s , Collyhurst  11am 

St Margaret Mary’s, New Moston 6pm, 11:30pm  8am, 10:30am 

St Chad’s, Cheetham Hill 11:30pm 8am, 11am 



Spotlight on SEND 

 



Spotlight on SEND 

 



London overnight theatre trip to see Wicked the Musical and  

Harry Potter Studio Tour Tues 16th & Wed 17th July 2024 

 School Trips On Parent Pay 

The total cost of this trip is £225 

A £75 deposit required by ParentPay to secure a place. 

If your child  is interested in going on this trip then please ask them to see 
Mr Millington urgently before all the places are filled. 

Trip is now open to anyone who plays a musical instrument or is interested 
in Music or drama at KS3. 

Included in the cost… 

• Coach travel 

• Tickets to see Wicked the Musical 

• Sightseeing in London 

• Evening meal in a restaurant 

• Overnight stay in hotel 

• Bed and breakfast 

• Harry Potter Studio tour 



 

 
 

 

RAFFLE TICKETS 

   Highlights of The Week 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU  

for everyone’s support with our 

Christmas Carol Service/Concert 

on Tuesday evening  

Thanks to the staff  who sang with 

our amazing and talented choir, it 

was a truly special  performance.  

The  choir connected with 

the audience and seemed 

to include them every step 

of the way, its always such 

a  pleasure  to see and 

hear the audience               

applauding throughout.  

Well done to all you            

talented performers. 



 

 
 

 

RAF

   Highlights of the week 

FROM US TO YOU, THANK YOU  

We have had Form group collections,  staff            
collections, teddy bear raffles, Christmas Cake           

raffles and much, much more.  
We Pray, We Care, We Achieve 

What a difference all our support and contributions 
collectively will make to families  within our            

community over the Christmas period. 


